# ROWLAND, NATHANIEL (1749 - 1831), Methodist cleric



Name: Nathaniel Rowland Date of birth: 1749 Date of death: 1831 Spouse: Margaret Rowland (née Davies) Parent: Elinor Rowland (née Davies) Parent: Daniel Rowland Gender: Male Occupation: Methodist cleric Area of activity: Religion Author: Gomer Morgan Roberts

Born in Llangeitho parsonage, son of <u>Daniel Rowland</u>. He was educated at Christ Church, Oxford, where he graduated B.A. 1771, and M.A. 1774. He was ordained deacon at Oxford. 26 May 1771, and a priest in London 21 September 1773. He was curate of Stock (Essex) from 1771 until his marriage in 1776 to Margaret, daughter of <u>Howel Davies</u> and went to live at Parcau, Henllan Amgoed, on the borders of Pembrokeshire and Cardiganshire.

He was a Methodist like his father and appears to have officiated as secretary of the Calvinistic Methodist Association, 1778-97. He was for years the mainstay of Methodism in Pembrokeshire, ministered to the societies formed by his father-in-law, and had charge of Tabernacle, Haverfordwest. <u>William Williams</u> of Pantycelyn called upon him to take his father's place as leader of the Association, and he played a leading part in the excommunication of <u>Peter Williams</u>.

His chief failing was his pride, and he tended to arrogate authority over his brethren. In 1807, at the Newcastle Emlyn Association, he too was excommunicated, for drunkenness. He died 8 March 1831, and was buried at Henllan Amgoed. His will was published in *Cylchgrawn Cymdeithas Hanes y Methodistiaid Calfinaidd*, 1954, 11-13.

## Author

Reverend Gomer Morgan Roberts, (1904 - 1993)

#### Sources

Foster Alumni Oxonienses

W. Williams, *Marwnad er Coffadwriaeth am Farwolaeth y Parchedig Mr. Daniel Rowlands yr hwn a ymadawodd a'r byd Hydref 16, 1790, yn 77 mlwydd o'i oed ac a gladdwyd yn Llangeitho* (Merthyr 1828) *Cylchgrawn Cymdeithas Hanes y Methodistiaid Calfinaidd*, vii, 48; xi, 43-65 J. Evans, *Biographical Dictionary of Ministers and Preachers of the Welsh Calvinistic Methodist Body ... to the close of the year 1850* (1907), 288 *Y Brython*, 1862, 32 *Methodistiaeth Cymru* (1851–6), i, 418, 445 J. Morgan Jones and W. Morgan, <u>Y Tadau Methodistaidd (1895-1897)</u>, ii, 326-8 G. M. Roberts, *Bywyd a Gwaith Peter Williams* (Cardiff 1943), 87-92, 97 *Cylchgrawn Cymdeithas Hanes y Methodistiaid Calfinaidd*, 1960, 60-6, 69-70

### Works

Nathaniel Rowland, *Statement of the case between the Rev. Mr. Rowland and the Tabernacle Congregation at Haverford-west* (Haverfordwest? 1791)

## Additional Links

Wikidata: <u>Q20751819</u>

Published date: 1959

Article Copyright: <a href="http://rightsstatements.org/page/InC/1.0/">http://rightsstatements.org/page/InC/1.0/</a>

The Dictionary of Welsh Biography is provided by The National Library of Wales and the University of Wales Centre for Advanced Welsh and Celtic Studies. It is free to use and does not receive grant support. A donation would help us maintain and improve the site so that we can continue to acknowledge Welsh men and women who have made notable contributions to life in Wales and beyond.

Find out more on our <u>sponsorship page</u>.

